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Do you want to watch this week’s meeting? 

CLICK HERE: https://bit.ly/2IKLlVc  

This Week’s Speaker: 

Richard DeBoer: Mosquito 
Hurricane Story 

Weekly Meetings & Bulletin Requirements 
 
If you are asked or request to speak at a weekly meet-
ing please note the following: 
 
 Advise President Ron that you wish to make an 

announcement on Monday before the meeting by 
email 

 
 Provide a digital copy of your notes to the Bulletin 

Editor and/or Kathyann Reginato in advance of the 
meeting. If you can’t then immediately after the 
meeting 

 
 At a minimum please give the Editor your hand 

written notes after you speak 
 
This is for Speakers, Intro Speakers, Thank-
ers and anyone making announcements 
at the Podium. Thank you for your assis-
tance with this. It is very difficult for the Bul-
letin Editors to take so many notes at a busy 
and loud meeting so let’s help them out  

 
 

Jim Smith began by saying on behalf of all his fellow 
Americans in the club Jim expressed condolences to 
the people of Pittsburgh on the recent tragic event 
which took place in their city.   
 
Jim pointed out that he was a sub for Art Borzel who 
possessed far better qualifications to introduce our 
guest speaker. Art’s pilot’s license was certified by 
none other that ORVILLE WRIGHT – the person who 
flew the first airplane!!  
 
Jim drew attention to the concept of being a “Tail 
Dragger” and how the tricycle landing gear of the A1 
Sky raider forever changed the role of the fighter pilot.   
 
Jim pointed out that our guest speaker was born in Cal-
gary and at the age of 17 began a life-long interest in 
aviation. He would cycle from his home to watch the 
comings and goings of airplanes at the Calgary Airport.  
Jim informed us that Richard was a skydiver and that 
clubs of this nature claimed that, “if you failed to re-
turn, the return of your money was fully guaranteed!”   
 
Jim then told Richard about an old Dutch saying, “if 
you ain’t Dutch, you ain’t mutch” Having got the 
room aloft, Jim turned the podium over to our speaker, 
Richard DeBoer.   

President Ron, Richard DeBoer and Jim Smith 

https://bit.ly/2IKLlVc
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The Bulletin of The Rotary Club of Calgary South 
Richard DeBoer: Mosquito Hurricane Story 

Richard began his presentation by informing us that air-
planes were the vehicles for telling stories, stories that hon-
our the designers, the builders, the flyers and those who 
sacrificed their lives while involved with aircraft.    
The Mosquito aircraft was designed by de Haviland – and 
was unique in the fact that it was made entirely of wood.  At 
first rejected by the Royal Airforce, in it’s trial runs, it 
proved to be a “stunningly successful aircraft!”  With a top speed of over 400 miles an hour it was one of the 
fastest aircraft in WWII.  Over 7000 were made, - 1100 here in Canada, near Oshawa.  Shortly after it’s introduc-
tion the Mosquitos were equipped with machine guns enabling it to assume the role of a fighter as well as a 
bomber.  By the end of the war it had earned the reputation of having the lowest loss rate of any fighter of the 
war.    
 
Richard showed a picture and told the story of the famous “F” for Freddie aircraft.  The Mosquito and crew ar-
rived in Calgary after having flown over 200 combat missions in Europe.  Unfortunately after a fly-by of the city, 
the plane struck a guy wire on the tower of the airport and it crashed killing the crew.   
The aircraft currently being restored was made in Canada and at the end of the war was purchased by Spartan 
Air Services along with several others.   Spartan Air was a company who specialized in mapping and photo-
graphing much of Canada and they mapped over two million square miles of the nation.   After seven years this 
aircraft was retired.   
 
Richard’s story now shifted to the 60’s and a person by the name of Lynn Garrison.  He was a pilot and collector 
of aircraft and decided to create an aircraft museum for Calgary.  Unfortunately the monies he raised and the 
aircraft he purchased were in fact owned by him under some very false pretenses.  Garrison purchased the 
Mosquito from a farmer in Saskatchewan for $25.00.  Thanks to Milt Harradence, Art Smith and others, the 
scheme was discovered, Garrison was discredited and left town and for the price of $1.00 the aircraft were pur-
chased by the city.  Some were displayed at the old Planetarium site and others like the Mosquito and the Hurri-
cane were placed in storage.  A new museum society was formed which Richard was a part of and later em-
ployed by.  Unfortunately over time, many of the aircraft in the collection were sold in order to pay for museum 
expenses.     
 
Richard now shifted the story to that of Calgary’s Hurricane.  Of im-
portance in our history is the story of William McKnight.  William was 
born in Calgary but grew up in Edmonton.  He learned to fly here and 
early in WWII, was flying Hurricanes in the “Battle of France”.  He flew 
over Dunkerque and shot down three German aircraft during this bat-
tle.  He was the highest scoring Canadian pilot in the early part of the war.  Unfortunately, he was killed on Jan. 
23rd, 1941 while flying over France.  His body was never recovered.  
 

The second person of relevance was a woman named Elsie MacGill.  She was the first 
female aircraft design engineer in Canada. In 1940 she was placed in charge of the pro-
duction facility in Fort William where Hurricanes were being built.  She was not yet 30 
years old and had been stricken with polio earlier in her life.  Most of the workers in 
this facility were women.   
 
Early in 1943,  Hurricane #5389 was built at this facility.   The plane was shipped to 
Boundary Bay on the west coast where it was to serve in the defense of Canada against 
the Japanese.    
 
Lt. General Don Laubman, actually flew this hurricane.  He was the highest scoring Ca-
nadian ace in the second half of the war.       
 
  

Elsie MacGill 
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Richard DeBoer: Mosquito Hurricane Story 

The story of the Hurricane and the Mosquito continued to take some interesting twists and turns.  In 2008 ru-
mours surfaced that members of the museum board wanted to sell the planes to Peter Vasher from England for 
$1.5 million dollars.  He would take the Mosquito and restore it for in England but also would take the Hurri-
cane off the hands of the Museum as part of the same deal.   
 
This led Richard to form another group/society to try and prevent these planes from leaving Calgary.   Over the 
period of the next five to six years, amid meetings and letter writings the planes were saved.  Richard brokered 
a deal with the city.  The cost of restoration of the aircraft would be approximately $1.6 million dollars.  Shortly 
after he was elected, Mayor Nenshi became interested in the project and Richard met with the mayor and his 
chief of staff and a proposal came forward from the city that they would cover one-half of the restoration in the 
amount of $800,000 and the Mosquito society under Richard would have two years to raise the remaining 
amount and begin and compete the restoration of both aircraft.   
 
Fund raising began and within a short period the society had 
raised over $900,000 dollars.  The Hurricane was sent to a com-
pany in Wetaskiwin that was part of the Reynolds museum, who 
had already restored a Hurricane.  The Mosquito is in Nanton at 
the Aircraft Museum there.  The engines for the planes were re-
stored in Nanton and the Hurricane is expected to be back in Cal-
gary for display in 2019,    
 
The Mosquito is an on going project with no specific completion 
date.  Volunteers, many from Calgary drive down to Nanton on 
Tuesday nights and Saturdays to help in the restoration.  If you’re 
interested in this, please contact 
Richard.    
 
Richard closed by stating that the 
purpose of the Society was to Retain, 
Restore, Honour and Educate.  He 
thanked the club for allowing him to 
achieve two of those goals today -to 
Honour and to Educate.    
 
Brett Albers thanked Richard for 
presenting to us an interesting and 
informative talk about the history of 
aviation and it’s relationship to the 
City of Calgary.   
 

Retain, Restore, Honour and Educate

OCTOBER 2018 
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The Bulletin of The Rotary Club of Calgary South 
Club News 

Good afternoon and Welcome to the Rotary Club of Calgary South for November 1st, 2018. 
 
Joke for the day:  Pres. Ron’s story contained instructions to engineers on how to turn a 
length measurement into one of height! 
 
Please join Glenn Potter in the singing of O Canada and Rotary Grace.   
 
Head Table: Ron Prokosch;  Richard DeBoer, our guest speaker; Jim Fitzowich; Jim 
Smith; Brett Albers; and Glenn Potter.   
 
Bulletin Editor: Glenn Potter  Photographer: Clive Pringle Videographers: Steve Mason & Jamie 
Moorhouse 
 
 
Nominations/Elections: Bill LeClair advised that he was pleased to announce that since the number of 
nominations for each position equals the number of positions open the following persons are declared elected. 

Penny Leckie:  President-Elect Nominee Rotary year 2020-2021 
Ted Stack:  Director Rotary year 2019-2021 

Michael Ruttan: Directors Rotary year 2019-2021 
Gena Rotstein: Directors Rotary year 2019-2021 

Jamie Moorhouse: Directors Rotary year 2019-2021 
Don Mintz:  Treasurer 
Larry Stein: Secretary 

I recall vividly Past President Murray Flegel thanking me for stepping up as President-Elect nominee. It meant a 
lot to me. So I express my thanks to all of you especially Penny for stepping up. Penny is travelling in Italy but 
she asked me to tell you on her behalf she considers it a true privilege and honour to become the Club’s Presi-
dent=Elect Nominee for the year 2020-2021.  
 
Penny notes Rotary has given much to her and she is pleased to have the opportunity to give back to Rotary. 
She realizes this is what everyone says so she added that you better “Buckle Up”. See a bio on all of the Direc-
tors in this bulletin. 
 
Salvation Army Kettles:  Dave Read still has six shifts to fill. Please contact Dave him at: (403) 271-5856 
or: nread@telusplanet.net 
 
Rotary Remembers: November 11th : Remembrance Service at the Carriage 
House:  Jim Fitzowich reminded us of  this special Rotary event.  THIS SPECIAL 
MEETING IS IN PLACE OF NEXT WEEK’S REGULAR THURSDAY MEETING.  
Here is the link to Register: 

https://rotary5360.ca/stories/calgary-rotary-remembers-sun-nov-
11/ 
 

 Gena Rotstein/Christine Kyte: Christine announced that all is moving 
forward for the Wine & Spirits event to take place in late November or early 
Dec.   
 
 Please complete the survey sheet by clicking this link:  
 
 https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/G3CX8FC 
 
 
Attendance Recognitions: Norm Legare was pleased 

to announce that Corinne Wilkinson had attended 200 consecutive meetings.   
 
Corinne received a certificate for this achievement.   
 

 

mailto:nread@telusplanet.net
https://rotary5360.ca/stories/calgary-rotary-remembers-sun-nov-11/
https://rotary5360.ca/stories/calgary-rotary-remembers-sun-nov-11/
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/G3CX8FC
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The Bulletin of The Rotary Club of Calgary South 
Club News 

Cleven Awards:  Norm Legare also drew our attention to the Cleven Awards Nominations.  
 
Nomination forms are the front counter and will also be attached to the Bulletin this week.  
   
 

Mustard Seed and Volunteer Information: We need a few more volunteers for the Mustard Seed on 
Wednesday Nov. 14th . Harry still needs more people for the FEED THE HUNGRY on Dec. 9th . See Bulletin for 
more details. 

 

Building Community Pins 
 
President Ron presented pins to 
Bev Ostermann for his work 
with the Bulletin, the Roster Books 
and the soon to be published Club Handbook and to 
Corinne Wilkinson for all her community work behind 
the scenes.   
 
 
 

 
50/50 Draw: Mark Ambrose asked Amy Giang to draw the ticket for the 
pot of $155 which was won by ... maybe Neil Fraser … OR … maybe Dorothea 
Schaab who then turned the magic envelope over to Dr. Peter Penner.   
(Long story – see Shellie Marshall for the gory details!) 
 
Small Grants: Mark Ambrose while at the podium announced that the 
Small Grants Committee would meet next Wednesday.  
 
 
Sergeant at Arms:  
 

Jim Fitzowich fined Bill LeClair for his clever manipulation of 
the election results.  
 
 – keeping things going in the style of Vladimir Putin and others of 
this ilk.   
 
 
 
 
 Please note that on November 22nd, 2018 there is an event after us. Please do not plan any 

committee meetings etc… so that Catering can set up for the next event. 
 
 Please note that Kathyann  will be away from November 12th to November 30th 2018. 

 
 

 President Ron concluded the meeting 
 

HAVE A GREAT WEEK EVERYONE! 
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Incoming Officers and Directors 

President-Elect Nominee: 
Penny Leckie 

 

Penny Leckie is a Chartered Professional Accountant operating a boutique tax concierge and family 
business advisory service for successful individuals and families in downtown Calgary.   A little black cat 
named Licorice shares her home in High River with Penny.  Penny enjoys riding her quarter horse, curling 
in the Rotary Curling League, and any chance to spend time on a beach with a book.  Penny is a  “Candy 
Aunty” to four nieces and nephews.  Penny says that It is an honour and privilege to be chosen as Presi-
dent-Elect.  Rotary has given so much to me.  I am grateful for the opportunity to give back. 

Club Treasurer: Don Mintz  

Club Secretary: Larry Stein 

 

Larry Stein joined Rotary in 2009 but has been involved with the club through dream home since 1990. 
Larry was a Director in 2013/2014. Larry has been the Chair of the Vulnerable Persons Protection Com-
mittee since its inception looking after welfare of club members and those in a vulnerable position by 
reason of age or disability. 
Larry assisted the past Club Treasurer, Larry Kennedy for several years as his “assistant” and stepped up 
to become Club Secretary in July 2018. Larry is looking forward to making contributions to the board and 
club in his role as Club Secretary. 

Director: Jamie Moorhouse 

 
 

Jamie Moorhouse: I live in Airdrie with my wife Tina and son Bailey. We moved to Airdrie because as 
an army brat I moved around a lot as a kid and didn’t want that for Bailey. I’m a partner at Talking Light 
Media, so named because if the screen talks we create content for it whether that be a TV screen, com-
puter screen or cell phone. I was bitten by the international service bug in 2004 after a trip to Cambodia 
with Carpenters4Cambodia.That trip was the catalyst for finally relenting to Keith Davis’ suggestion to try 
Rotary. My only regret is that I didn’t listen to Keith sooner. The opportunity to work on various com-
mittees; House, Social, Dreamhome, profiles, archives and World Community Service has been great and 
I’ve enjoyed every minute of my Rotary experience. Thank you for giving me the chance to serve Rotary 
and our club on the board.  

Director: Gena Rotstein 

 

Gena Rotstein is a born and raised Calgarian. Gena grew up in a family business and part of a larger 
enterprising family. She has over 20 years of philanthropy management experience with a Masters in 
Non-Profit Management and Jewish Communal Service from Brandeis University and as a certified Fami-
ly Enterprise Advisor through the U of A in addition to building her company, Karma & Cents. Gena is 
involved in Large and Small Grants as well as other committees. 

Director: Michael Ruttan

 

Michael Ruttan: My wife Susan and I have three wonderful young daughters, our oldest is 6 years old 
and our twins are 4 years old. We have a busy home life with all the activities that come with children 
and every day is filled with a lot of fun. I am a Chartered Professional Accountant and a partner in MNP 
LLP, a full service Canadian professional services firm. We are an entrepreneurial firm assisting entrepre-
neurs with their financial planning and compliance needs.  I enjoy serving the SIS Golf Tournament as it’s 
Treasurer along with a # of other Rotary related matters. Rotary is a part of my enjoyable hectic life. 

Director: Ted Stack

 

Ted Stack is delighted to be a part of Rotary & involved with dedicated, kind & committed friends do-
ing great things in our community & the world. I joined Rotary after 39 years in land development with a 
goal to find a rewarding alternative to work to serve others in a meaningful way. I’ve begun to achieve 
that goal with RCCS.  I’ve been blessed with a wonderful family, my wife Kerry of 43 years, 3 kids & 5 
grandkids. We enjoy our retreat in Millarville, hockey, travel, reading & on the odd day a game of golf 
with friends who know when to stand back!  I look  forward to my ongoing involvement particularly with 
the SIS Golf Committee & as Club Director 
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Rotary Remembers 

Calgary  Rotary Remembers 
 Sunday Nov 11 2018 

 
The Rotary Remembers service at Carriage House Inn  

will be in place of our regular meeting of Nov 8th,  2018.  
 

 Speaker: Dr. David Bercuson: University of Calgary, Centre for Military and Strategic Studies 

 The District would like everyone to register online if possible. 

Cost: $30.00 per person BEFORE Nov 7th and $35.00 per person AFTER Nov 7th 

You can register now by clicking the link below: 
https://rotary5360.ca/stories/calgary-rotary-remembers-sun-nov-11/ 

 

  
 
 

In 1988, David Bercuson was elected to the Royal Society of Canada and in May 1989, he 
was appointed Dean of the Faculty of Graduate Studies at The University of Calgary. In 
1997 he was appointed Special Advisor to the Minister of National Defence on the Future of 
the Canadian Forces.  
 
He was a member of the Minister of National Defence’s Monitoring Committee from 1997 
to 2003. Since January 1997 he has been the Director of the Centre for Military and Strate-
gic Studies at the University of Calgary. He is also the Director of Programs for the Canadi-
an Global Affairs Institute, which is based in Calgary. 
 
Dr. Bercuson’s newest book is The Fighting Canadians: Our Regimental History from New 
France to Afghanistan, published by HarperCollins. 

https://rotary5360.ca/stories/calgary-rotary-remembers-sun-nov-11/
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2018 RCCS Christmas Luncheon 

CLICK THE LINK BELOW TO REGISTER 
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/952/Event/2018-rotary-christmas-luncheon--carriage-house-inn  

https://portal.clubrunner.ca/952/Event/2018-rotary-christmas-luncheon--carriage-house-inn
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Christine Kyte and Gena Rotstein are putting together a Wine & Spirit 
Club as sanctioned by the Social Committee.  
 

 The first gathering will be at the end of November / first week of December. 

  As we plan out what this club could look like we’d appreciate your input.  

 Please take a few minutes to complete this short survey letting us know your inter-

ests and thoughts as to how best to structure this new group by clicking link:  

  https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/G3CX8FC 

The Bulletin of The Rotary Club of Calgary South 
Club News 

 

DINNER CLUB 

Dinner Club took place at Ken Copi-

thorne's home on October 30th, 2018 

You know you are in good company 

when seven people 

can create the same 

energy and laughter 

as 100 people!  

Submitted by: Gena 

Rotstein 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/G3CX8FC
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The Bulletin of The Rotary Club of Calgary South 
Club “Stuff”: Announcements 

Calgary South Rotarians: 
 
Do you know a person who might be interested and qualify to participate 
in the Rotary Global Grants program?   
 
The criteria are listed below. 
 
If you do, please send me there names and contact information as soon 
as possible at:  tgallen1@telus.net  

Global Grant Scholarship (for study starting in Rotary Year 2019-20) 
 
 Global Grant Scholarships (value: US$30,000) support graduate study in one of Rotary’s six ar-

eas of focus, by students from District 5360 at universities outside of Canada.  
 Preference is given to students starting new programs of study, normally at the master’s level.  
 Rotary’s six areas of focus are peace and conflict prevention/resolution, disease prevention 

and treatment, water and sanitation, maternal and child health, basic education and literacy, 
and economic and community development.  

 Scholarships are available for 2019-20 and study must start after July 1, 2019.  
 Rotarians, descendants of Rotarians, or ancestors of Rotarians aren’t eligible for this scholar-

ship. 
 

Submitted by: Terry Allen, Scholarships and Bursaries Chair 
  

Applications are now being received by Large Grants 
Committee for capital projects of $15,000 or more.   
Each application must be championed by a member of the 
Committee and  forms to apply can be accessed from Club 
Runner or from a Committee member.   
Deadline for submissions is January 15th 2019.  
 
Completed applications should be sent to Myrna at:  
myrnadube-thompson@shaw.ca and copied to kathyann@rotarycs.org.  

Large 

DIM SUM: The first RCCS Dim Sum Luncheon of Autumn was held Hallowe’en Day at the 
Central Grand Restaurant.   
 
Those who attended are, from bottom centre moving 
clockwise:  Howie Shikazeh (Downtown Rotary); Norm 
Legare, Dave Read , Bill Sumner, Harry Pelton, Elv-
is, Kate Salazar, Guillermo Salazar, Keith Davis and 
Bruce Williams (Downtown Rotary).  
 
The dim sum luncheons will be held the last Wednes-
day of every month, except December.   

Anyone wishing to get on the email list contact Keith Da-
vis: Social Committee Chair or Guillermo Salazar 

mailto:tgallen1@telus.net
mailto:myrnadube-thompson@shaw.ca
mailto:kathyann@rotarycs.org
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CALGARY SOUTH ROTARY PARTNERS’ ACTIVITY SCHEDULE 

  
Sarcee Bingo: Thursday during September, October, November, January and April. Rose Tea is the first Thursday in May 
2019.   
Contact:   Lois Silverthorne:     403-288-6695   lsilver3@telus.net 

  Assistant: Dianne Ostermann:  403-278-3654   ostercms@telus.net 

 
  
Bridge Club: Our group has become small, all members are invited to join. Play        each 

month Calgary Golf & Country Club.  Lunch: 11:45, followed by bridge. 
  
Contact:  Norma Carroll: 403-252-2655   crcnec@telusplanet.net      

                Carol Cairns:   403-288-3873   cairnsjandc@shaw.ca  

 
  
Lunch Bunch: Third Thursday of each month (except December and February). Visit some of Calgary and area dining gems! 
  
Contact:   Maureen Watson: 403-246-0497   marenny@shaw.ca 
  
  
Investment Club: The Second Thursday of every month . 9:00 am Breakfast at The Calgary Golf & Country Club 
  
Contact:   Lorna Hamm: 403-720-005   lorna@lornahamm.com 

  
Movie Club: Tuesdays (when available) Mixed day/evening times  
  

Contact:    Denise MacLeod: 403-771-1913   denmacleod@shaw.ca 

  

The Bulletin of The Rotary Club of Calgary South 
Partners In Print 

mailto:lsilver3@telus.net
mailto:ostercms@telus.net
mailto:crcnec@telusplanet.net
mailto:cairnsjandc@shaw.ca
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NOVEMBER 2018: ROTARY FOUNDATION MONTH 
Nov 8:   No Meeting Due to Rotary Remembers 
 

Nov 11: Rotary Remembers (Carriage House Inn) 
Click this link to Register: https://rotary5360.ca/stories/calgary-rotary-remembers-sun-nov-11/ 
 
Nov 14: Mustard Seed Lunch Service 11:30 am to 1:00 pm: 2 Volunteers Need 
Nov 15:  ILRCC Presentation 
Nov 22:  Dr. Jon Meddings: Dean of University of Calgary Medicine 
Nov 29:  Jim Gibson: Tip of the Spear (Our Species and Technology at a Crossroads)  
DECEMBER 2018: DISEASE PREVENTION & TREATMENT 
Dec 1  Partners Holiday Brunch: Calgary Golf and Country Club 
Dec 6:    Naomi Gratton: Museums and You 
Dec 9:    Feed the Hungry: 10 Volunteers needed: Contact Harry Pelton 
 

Dec 13:  Christmas Luncheon: Carriage House 
Click link to Register: https://portal.clubrunner.ca/952/Event/2018-rotary-christmas-luncheon--carriage-house-inn 
 
Dec 20:  Cleven Awards and Christmas Social 
Dec 27:  No Meeting Due to Christmas  
JANUARY 2019: VOCATIONAL SERVICES 
Jan 3:    Mid Year State of the Union Address 
Jan 10:  Calgary Search and Rescue Association 
Jan 16:  Mustard Seed Dinner Prep and Service: Foothills Location 
Jan 17:  Robbie Burns Day 
Jan 24:  Anne-Marie Syslak: Canadian Parks and Wilderness Society 
Jan 25:   L. Kwong Memorial Chinese New Year Dinner: Regency Palace  
Jan 28:  Ronald McDonald House Dinner Prep and Service: Need 5 Volunteers 
Jan 31:    Janice McTighe, Exec. Director: Renfrew Educational Services 
FEBRUARY 2019: WORLD UNDERSTANDING 
Feb 2:    Cowboy’s Casino: Need 20 Volunteers for Morning, afternoon and countroom 
Feb 3:    Cowboy’s Casino: Need 20 Volunteers for Morning, afternoon and countroom 
Feb 5:  Ronald McDonald House Dinner Prep and Service: Need 5 Volunteers 
Feb 7:     Jesse Moffat: National Music Centre 
Feb 14:  Valentine’s Day Luncheon at Rotary House 
Feb 21:  Stay In School Golf Presentation 
Feb 28:  To Be Determined  
MARCH 2019: WATER AND SANITATION 
Mar 7:    To Be Determined 
Mar 14:  St. Patrick’s Day 
Mar 21:  To Be Determined 
Mar 28:  To Be Determined  
APRIL 2019: MATERNAL AND CHILD HEALTH 
Apr 4:   To Be Determined 
Apr 11:  To Be Determined 
Apr 16:  Mustard Seed Dinner Prep and Service: Foothills Location 
Apr 18:  New Member Celebration 
Apr 25:  To Be Determined  
MAY 2019: MATERNAL AND CHILD HEALTH 

The Bulletin of The Rotary Club of Calgary South 
RCCS Calendar 

https://rotary5360.ca/stories/calgary-rotary-remembers-sun-nov-11/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/952/Event/2018-rotary-christmas-luncheon--carriage-house-inn
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Suite 120, 200 Rivercrest Drive SE 
Calgary AB T2C 2V5         Visit us at: www.rotarycs.org 
(403) 244 9788 
 

Office Administrator: Kathyann Reginato  email: kathyann@rotarycs.org   

2018 2019 Club Officers 
President: Ron Prokosch:                        rprokosch@prokoschgroup.com 
President-Elect: Chas Filipski           chasfilipski@gmail.com 
Past President: Bill LeClair            leclair@calgarylaw.com 
Club Secretary: Larry Stein                 larry.stein@shaw.ca 
Treasurer: Don Mintz                    treasurer@rotarycs.org / donmintz@shaw.ca 
Partners President: Claudia Brews         cbrews1@gmail.com 
 
2018 2019 Directors 
Club Service: Operations: Len Kushner           lkushner@drivesportswear.com 
Club Service: Membership and Social: Glen Godlonton  glen@godlonton.com 
Club Service: Ways & Means: David Young      dsy39@yahoo.com 
Community Service: Jim Hutchens                 jmh_calgary@hotmail.com 
Community Service: Ways & Means: Dana Hunter     drmuir@shaw.ca 
International & Vocational Service: Kevin MacLeod      kmacleod@moneyadvisor.ca 
Youth Service: Dorothea Schaab          schaabd@telus.net 
 
Other Important Contacts 
Audit Chair: Penny Leckie            penny@taxtherapist.ca 
Communications & Public Image Chair: Toby Oswald-Felker toby@shawlink.ca 

Constitution, Bylaws and Governance: Sherry Austin  srains@shaw.ca 
Dream Home Chair: Jim Bladon               jbladon@atb.com 
Health Wellness & Transportation Chair: Don O’Dwyer    dpodwyer@hotmail.com 
Large Grants Chair: Myrna Dube-Thompson              myrnadube-thompson@shaw.ca 
Small Grants Chair: Mark Ambrose            markambrose@shaw.ca 
Social Committee Chair: Keith Davis       daviscomm@shaw.ca 
Stay In School Golf Tournament: Ted Stack      ehtedstack@gmail.com 
Stay In School Scholarship Program Chair: Bill Sumner bsumner@shaw.ca 
Programs and Tours Chair: Jim Fitzowich             jfitzowi@telusplanet.net 
World Community Service Chair: Jamie Moorhouse    jamie@talkinglightmedia.com 

Did you miss a meeting? You can watch it here. Do you need a makeup? You can also pay $20.00 to the Club 
and receive a makeup. Just click this link to go to our online meetings: https://bit.ly/2IKLlVc  
You can view any meeting for free but if you want a make up please remember to register at the bottom of the 
meeting list and pay $20.00. Kathyann will receive a notification and she will record your makeup for you 

The Bulletin of The Rotary Club of Calgary South 
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Health, Wellness & Transportation:  
 

Contact Hugh Delaney at: 403–255–0422 or: hughdelaney02@gmail.com if you know of anyone  that is not well, 
that could use a visit or a ride to a Rotary Meeting. 
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